
Washington High School PPA 
Meeting Minutes 
February 7,2013 

 
President Kathy Litow called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. in the Choir Room at 
Washington High School.  She welcomed the thirteen people in attendance. 
 
Program-Bill Lammers provided the meeting attendees with an update of technical 
side of the Performing Arts Department.  He begins the school year with a training 
session to introduce new technical members with skills needed to work on the sets 
and with technical roles.  The technical group works for five major events during the 
year and all performances in the building.    The support provided is used for power 
tools, cables, and equipment needed behind the scene. He has a group of core adults 
that also provide support, Len Strutman, Pat Lammers, Ben a WHS grad and others.   
 
Executive Summary Reports 
Secretary Report by Jona Seifert 
Treasury Report by Phillip Lenzen 
 
Announcements and Committee Reports 
Lisa Butler presented that memberships continue to come in.  She is processing 
their membership cards. 
 
Mo Show- Kathy Litow updated the group. Thirty-five bands have registered for the 
event.  Volunteers are signing up through Sign Up Genius.  Kennedy High School will 
be participating and eight middle schools. 
 
Old Business 
Fun Raising Ideas-  

- Peter Westphalen suggested a Preview Show Choir Show that would serve 
appetizers and charge admission. 

- Phil Lenzen suggested the $20. Discount cards to be used at local businesses. 
- HyVee Coupon Book 
- Mystery Dinner Theater 
- Madrigal Dinner 
- Dr. Plagman included his thoughts on the above ideas.  Kathy Litow will be 

spear heading fund raising ideas and will talk to the athletic department. 
 
New Business 
Kathy Litow read a list of roles for next year’s PPA duties and committees.   
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:32 p.m. 
 
Next meeting March 7, 2013 in Room 128. 


